Information from Derbyshire County Council

V3 Derby – Burton upon Trent, operated by trentbarton. This will run as normal between Derby and Repton turning there and running then to Burton upon Trent via Willington (vice versa Burton upon Trent to Derby) – it will not be able to serve Newton Solney.

Passengers from Newton Solney will be directed either to stops in Repton for the V3 or to Newton Road in Dalebrook / Winshill for the 18.

For those not able to access the alternative bus stops / services (as a above) a taxi reimbursement scheme will be in place. Passengers will be able to use a taxi (booked directly by themselves) to travel to / from the nearest bus stop to connect with the V3 service. Anyone using this facility will be able to reclaim the cost of the taxi on presentation of a clearly dated and timed receipt which must also state the journey being undertaken. Such claims will only be entertained where the time clearly indicates that it would have been possible to transfer to or from a V3 journey. Claims are to be submitted to the Public Transport Unit of Derbyshire County Council at County Hall, Matlock (DE4 3AG). Any valid claim will be paid after the road has re-opened.

 Details of the temporary arrangements are on the telephone and online enquiry service ‘traveline’.

 Notices are being posted at relevant bus stops today inform passengers of the arrangements although these will make no reference to the taxi reimbursement scheme. The intention with this is that the facility is not abused and that the scheme will be offered to those who indicate that they have access difficulties.

School bus service 213, operated by Midland Classic, which runs from Bretby to Repton Primary School will run as normal from Bretby to Winshill then direct to Repton, not serving Newton Solney; it is planned (not yet confirmed) to have local arrangements in place for pupils from Newton Solney. For further information about this arrangement could I ask that you contact Phil Smith Philip.Smith2@Derbyshire.gov.uk in our School Bus team who will be able to help.

School bus service 215, operated by Bagnalls, which runs from Newton Solney to John Port Spencer Academy at Etwall will still operate from Newton Solney but will start / finish at the Newton Park Hotel. 

 The School Bus team have told me that all school travel pass-holders have been written to advising of the changed arrangements.
